The Board of the Catspaw POA met October 22, 2020 at the home of Billy Dasher on Catspaw Road.
Those in attendance were Billy Dasher, Frank Lee, Rich Castle, with Laurie Holmes and Glenn Farrow joining by telephone. Heather Harper was absent. A quorum was in attendance.

The meeting was called to order by Billy Dasher at 7 PM

President Dasher reported that he had walked the road and measured the footage from the culvert said to be at 980 Catspaw Road. The distance from the culvert to the run-off at lot 32 was reported to be 210 feet. It was reported that the cutout at the southwest corner of lot 32 had vegetation growing, and that there was no evidence that water was eroding the property. Jack Lourie had filled in the run-off earlier to prevent any possible water drainage damage to lot 32. It was also explained that there was not enough evidence of drainage damage to lot 32 or to Chips Lane which is several hundred feet below where runoff might enter lots 32, 33,and 34. He recommended that he felt the motion to dam up the runoff trench at lot 32 and to force water to drain even further down the ditch was not in the best interest of this section of Catspaw Road.
The members of the Board were canvased, and each member agreed that approving this motion was not in the best interest of the neighborhood. All Board members agreed to sign the letter asking the membership to vote against this motion.

It was also decided that the Catspaw POA Board should make the decision concerning annual examination of the POA financial books.

Paper ballots concerning issues that need to be voted on by the membership are in the process of being printed so that they can be mailed out in accordance with NC laws concerning conducting POA business 
during the COVID-19 pandemic.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank Lee acting on behalf of Heather Harper

